BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 8 February 2010

	


	Present

	Cllrs Mrs Chugg (DCC & NDC), in the Chair, Mrs Shapland, Mrs Chesters (NDC), Mrs Wellstead, Mrs Palmer, Mrs Smith, Hoult, Welch, Lucas (NDC), Daniel (NDC) and Lord.



	175/2010/11
	Apologies


	Were received from Cllrs Alexander, Ash.  



	176/2010/11
	Replies to any Questions Submitted by the Public in Accordance with Standing Order 45


	There were none.



	177/2010/11
	Minutes


	(a) The minutes of Full Council meeting held on 11               

      January 2010 were approved and signed.

(b) Minutes of the Additional Planning meeting held on 25 

     January 2010 were approved and signed.

   

	178/2010/11
	Declarations of Interest


	Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in Minute No 186/2010/11 and Minute No 190/2010/11.  Mrs Nikki Ward, Parish Clerk declared a prejudicial interest in Minute No 181/2010/11 (a).  Cllr Lucas declared a personal interest in Minute No 190/2010/11.  Cllr Mrs Smith declared a personal interest in Planning Application 49631.



	179/2010/11


	Police Representation


	PC Mark Langworthy attended the meeting.  He reported that the crime figures for the year were down on the previous year from 44 to 39.  There had been 1 non-dwelling burglary, which was a beach hut in Saunton, 2 thefts, 1 was a bike and 1 was shoplifting at Tesco.  2 marines had tackled the offenders in Tesco and they had subsequently been arrested.  There had been 1 theft from a vehicle and 3 criminal damages.  2 of these were from businesses and 1 was a house.  One of the businesses was the launderette in the village which would now be closing at 6.00 pm as a result.  The offenders were known and were being dealt with.  There had been damage to the Illingworth Shelter and again the offenders were known and were being dealt with.  There had been 1 GBH and ABH, both drink related and there had been 1 arrest for possession of cannabis.

PC Langworthy said that they were still dealing with speeding issues and that the Speed Watch was ongoing with the children from the schools within the village.  The next one planned was for Saunton Road with the pupils from Kingsacre School.  As the evenings lightened it was intended to use some of the youth groups to undertake the Speed Watch.  After six months of this project the schools would produce graphs of the speeds, which could be useful evidence.

Cllr Lucas questioned whether underage drinking was still an issue within the village and PC Langworthy reported that the problem was not as bad as it had been previously and was decreasing, however he felt that better education in the schools and with parents, would help to decrease the problem even further.  He also said that they were looking at doing some first aid training.

Cllr Lucas also questioned whether the advertising on the television regarding alcohol consumption was working and PC Langworthy said that he felt that it was but further education was still needed.

The Chairman thanked him for attending the meeting and for his report and he left at this point.



	180/2010/11


	Proposals for Pill Gardens


	The Chairman welcomed Mr Stephen Snooks the Regeneration Project Manager from North Devon Homes to the meeting.

Mr Snooks gave a background and history and detailed proposals for the site at Pill Gardens.  He stated that there had been substantial consultation with the residents and as a result were looking at detailed proposals.  These involved reducing the size of some of the gardens to increase the existing properties from 32 to 58.  These would be a mixture of 2, 3 and four bedrooms.  48 of these would be houses the remainder to be flats.  There would be 3 two bed roomed bungalows for over 55’s and the current 4 flats would be increased to 9.  They were working to solve car-parking problems by ensuring that all properties had off street parking and that access to the site would be improved.  Issues with flooding had been dealt with and the 100 year effect considered and taken into account in the planning.

North Devon Homes were working in partnership with all the Housing Associations in the South West and as a result proposed that the new buildings would be timber framed, highly insulated, with energy saving proposals including solar power on every unit, air source heating which was mainly electric and would reduce the amount of energy used due to the high build quality and insulation values.

All properties would have facilities for bicycles and refuse collection areas.  Dependent on funding and the planning application, it was envisaged that the first stage of the work would start in October 2010 and each stage would take 9 – 12 months.  It was proposed to do the work in three phases.

The new accesses had been tested for rubbish collection and emergency services and to ensure that they provided sufficient turning area.  The access would be built so that it was not possible for two cars to get past and there would be a small roundabout to slow traffic.  

Cllr Mrs Shapland asked Mr Snooks to outline the consultation process that had taken place and he stated that all the residents had been consulted last September.  Not just the residents of North Devon Homes but all residents that were involved in the area and the idea of the three homes zones had been well supported.  From this, proposed layouts had been done and this information was used to decide the house detail and to form the planning application.  They had then consulted with North Devon Council on the planning.

Cllr Mrs Shapland also queried whether there would be a rent increase as a result of the works.  Mr Snooks said that this was not his area of responsibility but he imagined that there might be a slight increase.

Cllr Mrs Shapland also questioned whether there would be a local connection with the shared ownership houses and again Mr Snooks said that this was not his area of expertise but could be something that was included within the planning application.

The Chairman thanked him for his presentation and he stayed at the meeting to answer any further questions, when the planning application was considered under Minute No 183/2010/11.



	181/2010/11


	Finance


	(a) Mrs Nikki Ward. Parish Clerk, declared a prejudicial interest in the cheque to be drawn for Mr Jon Ward, and left the room. The cheque was approved and Mrs Nikki Ward then returned to the room. The cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £4,695.55.

(b) Statement of Accounts for December 2009 and January 2010 was noted.

         

	182/2010/11


	Action Sheet
	This was noted.  



	183/2010/11


	Planning


	The Chairman asked the Chairman of Planning, Cllr Mrs Wellstead, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet.



	184/2010/11


	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in the following item.

Cllr Mrs Chugg reported that there had been ongoing problems with Church Street after the traffic calming measures had been put in.  Although the pinch points reduce the speed of the traffic, this was causing some noise pollution for the neighbouring properties.  The County Council were working to deal with this issue and residents had been leafleted again.  The results were awaited.



	185/2010/11
	Report from North Devon Council Councillors


	Cllr Daniel reported that the increase in the precept for North Devon Council Budget had been set at 2.5%.  Cllr Mrs Chesters highlighted some of the enforcement notices that had been issued within the parish and Cllr Lucas reported that the North Devon Council was working together with Torridge District Council on the Overview and Scrutiny Crime and Disorder Committee.



	186/2010/11
	Braunton in Bloom – Request Details for Proposals for Summer Planting and Future of the Organisation


	Cllr Mrs Shapland declared a personal interest in the following item.

It was AGREED to write to Braunton in Bloom to ask them for their proposals for summer planting to help deal with some of the enquiries received from members of the public.  Also to ask them how they saw the future of the organisation in view of the lack of grant funding from the District Council and the fact that some of their sponsors had withdrawn.



	187/2010/11


	Remedial Works to Willow Tree at Butts Bridge, Willow Trees on Riverbank on Tarka Trail adjacent to Caen Street Primary School & Silver Birch on Tarka Trail adjacent to Caen Street


	It was AGREED to accept a quotation from Countryside and Garden in the sum of £970.00 plus VAT for the remedial works to the trees.

	188/2010/11


	Reimbursement of Costs for Lenses for VDU


	It was AGREED to reimburse the Assistant Parish Clerk for the cost of the lenses for her glasses for VDU use.

	189/2010/11


	Request for Use of the Recreation Ground – Sunday 25 July 2010


	The request for the use of the recreation ground was AGREED and a copy of their Public Liability Insurance was requested.

 

	190/2010/11


	Request for Use of the Village Green – Friday 2 April 2010


	This was AGREED and a copy of their Public Liability Insurance to be requested.



	191/2010/11


	Invitation to Buckingham Palace Garden Party


	It was proposed that Cllr Mrs Shapland be nominated to attend the Garden Party.

	192/2010/11


	Dignity at Work/Bullying and Harassment Policy


	The policy was presented to Council and it was AGREED to adopt this and it was duly signed.

	193/2010/11


	North Devon & Torridge Local Development Framework Pre-Publication Core Strategy Development Plan Document


	It was AGREED to put this on the next Additional Planning meeting for Council’s consideration.

	194/2010/11
	Date for Meeting regarding Vellator Quay


	It was AGREED that this meeting would take place on 1 March 2010 at 7.00 pm.

	195/2010/11


	Date for Property Meeting


	It was AGREED that this meeting would take place on 4 March 2010 at 6.00 pm.

	196/2010/11


	Items to Note
	Items (a) to (j) were received and noted.

 


IN COMMITTEE






It was agreed that, in view of the confidential 






nature of the business to be transacted, the 






press and public be excluded from the 






meeting during consideration of the 






following matters.

	197/2010/11


	Recovery of Bad Debt – Non Payment of Hire Charge for the Parish Hall


	It was AGREED to write to the debtor and state that should payment of the outstanding amount not be received within 14 days then Council would consider taking action through the County Court to recover the amount outstanding.


The meeting closed at 9.40 pm.




.............................................. The Chairman
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